 TILLAMOOK FIRE DISTRICT

3/9/2020
The regular board meeting for Tillamook Fire District was held on Monday, March 9, 2020, at 5:15 p.m. at the Tillamook Fire Station, 2310 Fourth Street, Tillamook, Oregon. 

Directors Present:
Brian Cameron, Vice-Chair 



Tim Hamburger, Chair



Roy Ellerbroek, Director




Allen Burris, Director
 
Dave Mattison, Secretary-Treasurer

Staff Present:

Daron Bement, Fire Chief



Chuck Spittles, Captain




Alan Christensen, Lieutenant




Rueben Descloux, Fire Marshal

Guests:

Pat Kelly, Jason Sterling, Seth Ellerbroek
Call to Order:  The regular board meeting was called to order by Board Chair Tim Hamburger. 
Minutes: The regular board minutes from February 10, 2020 were reviewed.
A motion to approve the February 10, 2020 minutes was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Roy Ellerbroek. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Roy Ellerbroek, Allen Burris and Tim Hamburger, Dave Mattison abstained from voting and the motion carried.
Financial Statement / Correspondence:  The check transaction reports for January and February 2020 along with the February 2020 financial statement were reviewed.
A motion to approve the January 2020 check transaction report was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Dave Mattison. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Roy Ellerbroek, Allen Burris, Dave Mattison and Tim Hamburger, the motion carried.
A motion to approve the February 2020 check transaction report was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Dave Mattison. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Roy Ellerbroek, Allen Burris, Dave Mattison and Tim Hamburger, the motion carried.

A motion to approve the January 31, 2020 financial statement was made by Dave Mattison and seconded by Allen Burris. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Roy Ellerbroek, Allen Burris, Dave Mattison and Tim Hamburger, the motion carried.
Copies of the 2018 / 2019 audit from Richard Winkel were forwarded for review electronically.

A motion to accept the 2018 / 2019 fiscal year audit from Winkel was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Brian Cameron. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Roy Ellerbroek, Allen Burris, Dave Mattison and Tim Hamburger, the motion carried.

Fire Chief Report: Chief Bement indicated that all correspondence had been forwarded electronically. 
There are some upcoming tax exemptions being looked at by County officials for low income multi-family dwellings in unincorporated areas. Chief will be following this as it progresses as there is concern about the District not receiving revenue from these new and existing properties as they are improved.

The upstairs remodel project is on a slowdown as we wait to hear from the TURA officials. There is a resolution that has been drafted and will be discussed later on the agenda.

R48 has been ordered from Tillamook Ford through fleet pricing. It was cheaper to buy it locally then it was through state procurement. According to Ford the vehicle should be ready for acquisition in six weeks.

PPE for all officers has been ordered and we are waiting on the invoice for payment.

The AFG grant is complete but Chief was unable to submit it. It appears that the federal site may be having some issues as there have been others experiencing similar problems. Chief will attempt to resubmit the grant in the morning.

The exhaust grant is still pending and we are waiting on notification from Spirit Mountain Casino to see if we received it.

Chief went over the last month’s training and that we have five new firefighters. Three are brand new firefighters and two others are deemed lateral transfers from other agencies.

Fire Marshal Report: FM Descloux had forwarded a copy of the FM report electronically. Chair Hamburger asked about the frequency of inspections, FM Descloux indicated all required inspections and state licensing inspections are being completed. 
A maintenance report was submitted along with the FM report for review, no questions were asked.
Old Business: All business was already discussed.
New Business: Chief submitted a copy of TURA Resolution 2020-3 to be read by title only.

A motion to accept TURA Resolution 2020-3 was made by Allen Burris and seconded by Dave Mattison. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Roy Ellerbroek, Allen Burris, Dave Mattison and Tim Hamburger, the motion carried.
Chief reviewed Resolution 2020-4 adopting a supplemental budget to transfer from the Reserve Fund into the General Fund. Before adopting the new resolution, a budget meeting will be scheduled for April 13, 2020 at 5:15 p.m. and an invitation extended to existing budget committee members. 

Tillamook Volunteer Firefighters Association: Captain Jason Sterling indicated that we have been short on Board members the last few months. There are concerns about the changes happening lately and the lack of attendance.
Non-Agenda Items: Chief indicated that the Verizon account proposal will be deferred to next month’s meeting.
Concerns of the Board: None. 
Adjournment: A motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:56 p.m. was made by Dave Mattison and seconded by Tim Hamburger. Ayes were received from Brian Cameron, Roy Ellerbroek, Allen Burris, Dave Mattison and Tim Hamburger, the motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,



_____________________________








Board Chair Tim Hamburger
Rueben Descloux, Fire Marshal
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